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To whom it may concern, 
 
I am writing to you in reference to case no. PRE/ACCC/C/2016/151 and ClientEarth Prawnicy dla 
Ziemi's communication to the Aarhus Convention Compliance Committee. 

 
I would like to supplement said communication by submitting a translation into English of a 

final and binding judgment issued by the Supreme Administrative Court in Poland (dated 23 
January 2018, case no. II OSK 3218/17) concerning the inadmissibility of challenges brought by 

an individual and ClientEarth (an environmental NGO) against the air quality protection 
program for the region of Silesia, Poland. This is a recent judgment, issued as a result of an 

appeal lodged against the first-instance judgment which was attached to ClientEarth's 
communication to the Aarhus Convention Compliance Committee (judgment of the Regional 

Administrative Court in Gliwice of 27 October 2017, II SA/GI 639/17). 
 
I have attached to this e-mail both the translation into English, as well as the original Polish-
language version of the aforementioned judgment. 
 

I would be grateful if you would confirm the receipt of this e-mail. 
 

Best regards, 
 

Bolesław Matuszewski 
 


